
C.V.B.B. General Meeting Minutes – June 9, 2009 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. There were approximately 50 people in 
attendance. 
 
The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed and approved with no changes. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Beth Vipperman presented the Treasurers’ report. The list of 
student accounts was missing but was recovered. 
January through May we have a net loss of $11,300.00.  
The treasurers’ report was passed as presented. 
 
Nancy McDaniel presented the Fry wagon information including upcoming dates and 
workers needed as well as events already completed. 
 
She also gave an overview of apparel required for the upcoming season. All orders are 
due by the end of June. More help is needed with the uniform inventory. The old 
uniforms will be put up for purchase or auction. 
 
Sign-up sheets are available for volunteers at football games. 
 
Fundraisers: Ross Burton reported that the Chicken Barbeque to be held on August 13th 
has been coming along. There is a sign up sheet to help set up and serve. Extra tickets are 
available. This is a big fundraiser for the band boosters and participation is strongly 
encouraged. Last year’s BBQ netted $2,400.00. 
The next restaurant fundraiser scheduled is for September 17, 2009 at Pizza Hut.  
 
Guard Report: Sewing for the flags will begin in early August. An e-mail will be sent 
with the dates. There is not a pattern for the flags yet, it will depend on funds.  
 
New Business: Senior night will be November 6th. Dave Getz will be taking the photos. 
 
The question was raised about getting a picture of the band in the football program. This 
will need to be addressed with Mr. Ainscough.  
 
The football players will be asked to wear jerseys in the stands during Echoes. Tickets 
will be made available for players and cheerleaders. 
 
A motion was made to not have a booster meeting in July. This motion was seconded and 
approved unanimously. 
 
The booster meetings will move to Monday nights starting in September since band 
practice is also Monday nights.  
 
The website is doing well. There are a couple of changes that need to be made and it will 
be posted after Executive board approval.  



 
The executive board is working with Dr. Harner on the percentage of salaries that should 
be paid by CVBB and the percentage that should be paid by the district.  
 
Sweatshirts are available for purchase. Mr. Fillipelli is coordinating this. The prices are 
$53.00 and $43.00 with an extra $3.50 for the CV logo. 
 
The question was raised about holding back the crowd for the band to pass after football 
games. Phil will talk to security or set up some people to assist. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 
 
The minutes were recorded by Dave Mack and are respectfully submitted by Cheryl 
Mack. 
 
 


